
 

Noggin Notes – Thursday 1 September at The Bickerton Poacher 

 

 

Only 12 members attended which was not really a surprise as we know many members are on 

holiday at this time. 

John introduced Ian Leviston to the meeting and welcomed him to DevaMog, he is also a member of 

TorMog and is the Motorsport Lead on the MSCC National Committee. 

John gave a resume of forthcoming events through to the Christmas lunch at Vicars Cross Golf Club. 

He also reported on an item that is being discussed by MSCC’s National Committee relating to the 

Club Magazine “ Miscellany”, the cost of producing the magazine this year will total £80,000 

resulting in a deficit of £21,793.  The budget for 2023 is £112,000 which will produce a further deficit 

of £38,012. 

To raise the subscription to cover next year’s deficit would need an increase of 21% which would 

only be a very short term solution. 

Various options were discussed including a physically smaller magazine, a digital version or a 

combination of both but the consensus was that we have a quality magazine and would prefer to 

keep that so why not reduce the issues to quarterly? 

 


